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WATERWAY:   Portage Cove 

 
 

*** APPLICATION WITHDRAWN *** 
             
 
On July 28, 2020, the Alaska District Corps of Engineers published a Public Notice (PN)  
concerning an application received from Mr. Greg Schlachter, Front Street LLC, for a 
Department of the Army permit under Section 10 of the Rivers and Harbors Act of 1899 
(33 U.S.C. 403) and Section 404 of the Clean Water Act (33 U.S.C. 1344) to discharge 
14,295 cubic yard of 12-inch minus material and 400 cubic yards of coarse shot rock 
into 0.72 acres of intertidal area below the High Tide Line (HTL) 21.2 feet above the 
Mean Lower Low Water (MLLW) 0.00-foot contour of Portage Cove, a navigable  
water of the United States, in order to expand existing vessel storage/maintenance 
operations.  The project site is located within Section 35, T. 30 S., R. 59 E., Copper 
River Meridian; USGS Quad Map Skagway A-2, Haines Townsite, Block 21; Lots 17-19, 
at the intersection of North Front Street and Union Street, in Haines, Alaska 
 
The application has been withdrawn and evaluation has been discontinued.  Please 
bring this to the attention of all those interested in this application. 
 
All other information contained in the previous PN remains the same.  Please bring  
this announcement to the attention of anyone you know who is or may be interested.  
Please contact Ben Polley by email at Benjamin.L.Polley@usace.army.mil, by mail at 
the address above, or at (907) 753-2627 if further information is desired concerning this 
notice. 
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